
 

 

LDA/THO  

 

5th June 2024 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We are writing to confirm that from 11:50am on Thursday 6th June your child in Year 11 is no 

longer needed in school except for exams. Year 11’s timetable will no longer be running and 

will only be required in school for bespoke revision sessions which are detailed below and for 

any remaining examinations. In this letter you will also find information regarding the next few 

weeks as well as some reminders of events that will be taking place after exams have finished.  

Examinations 

For all remaining examinations, students should arrive 15 minutes before the scheduled start of 

the exam and wait at the school gates where they will be let onto site and directed to the PE 

entrance. Students should leave the site as soon as the examination is finished, so that we have 

accurate legal registers. It is vital students attend in full school uniform as previously requested.  

Legal duty 

When your child is not in school, parents are responsible for safeguarding their child and they 

are also responsible for their supervision at home during normal school hours (8:30am – 3:00pm) 

where they must complete revision. 

Bespoke Year 11 revision sessions 

Students are invited to attend revision sessions on the following dates and times where they can 

receive support from their subject specialist teachers. All students will need to arrive at the times 

detailed below; enter through student reception to register their attendance and will then be 

escorted to the canteen. Students are encouraged to bring their revision materials and books 

from home.  

• Monday 10th June 1:30-2:30pm for Science, Chemistry. Triple and combined welcome 

• Tuesday 11th June 1:30-2:30pm for Dance 

• Thursday 13th June 1:30-2:30 for Geography 

• Monday 17th June 1:30-2:30pm for Design and Technology 

• Wednesday 19th June 1:30-2:30pm for Hospitality 
 

As part of our safeguarding commitments, from Thursday 6th June we will offer a study room 

option in which students can complete quiet revision with adult supervision throughout the exam 

period. Students will be required to bring all revision material with them, wear full school uniform 

and work only in the designated space. If this is an offer you would like to utilize, please 

email CHCS-Year11Team@coltonhills.co.uk with the dates and times so we can keep an 

accurate record of attendance. The timed sessions we will provide will follow the school day 

and students will be able to access break and lunch as normal. All students will be expected to 

sign in and out each day and will only be permitted onto the school site if we have received  

 



 

 

 

confirmation from a parent or guardian with at least 6 hours- notice or if there is an emergency 

safeguarding event. When students sign in at student reception they will be signposted to the 

appropriate space.  

 

Year 11 Prom 

For any students planning to attend Prom, monies should have been paid in full, and we look 

forward to a fantastic event at Grand Station on Thursday 20th June from 7pm! 

Results Day 

GCSE results can be collected on Thursday 22nd August 2024 from the school theatre, between 

10am and 12pm. If your child is not able to collect their results, please let us know and they can 

be emailed to the student if required. 

Sixth Form Induction 

Our Sixth Form induction is taking place on Thursday 4th July and Friday 5th July. We would 

like to see all students intending to return to our Sixth Form – or still considering us – at this 

induction.  They will have a chance to learn about life in the Sixth Form and attend taster sessions 

for different subjects. Places are not guaranteed until we receive results in the summer, but the 

induction gives students an insight into Sixth Form option and a strong start to their Year 12 

studies. 

We would take this opportunity to thank you for your support regarding the above and 

throughout the GCSE examinations, which have been very successful and have allowed students 

to show what they can do. Students should continue to work hard for the remaining exams and 

remember that teachers can still be contacted via Teams if they have questions.  

Please do get in touch if you have any further questions, firstly by speaking to the Year 11 team 

led by Miss Webb or by emailing the Year 11 Team CHCS-Year11Team@coltonhills.co.uk 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

L Daniels  

Mrs L Daniels   

Acting Assistant Headteacher 


